March 21, 2010

To:  Eric Acevedo
C/0O Paul Goyette
Goyette & Associates
11344 Coloma Road, Suite 145
Gold River, Ca 95670

From: David Madrigal
Fresno Police Department
2323 Mariposa Mall
Fresno, Ca 93721

Dear 8irs, | would like to take the time to express my gratitude to you and your office.

As you are aware, | was subjected to a complaint during the trial of a former police
officer which led to an Internal Affairs investigation alleging criminal misconduct. The
FPOA put me in contact with you and from day one; T felt that I was in good hands, Mr.
Acevedo took the time to explain the processes and his expectations. Although I have
been an officer for 16 years, it had been quite some time since [ had been an accused; and
never one of this magnitude. As this investigation comes to a close, the allegation was
“UUNFOUNDED.” Again, [ wanted to pass on a sincere “Thank You™ for your help and
support during this titne.

Sincerely,

David Madrigal



